 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 18th January 2022.
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Buttery, Burkhill, Blackburn, Hoodless, Hart, Thompson and Clark
Public present: J.Hill, D.Bristow and A.Brown.
Prior to the meeting officially starting local resident J.Hill spoke to the parish council about her disappointment in the fact that SPC did not financially support the gala committee Christmas event. The Chairman allowed Ms. Hill to participate in item 2152 “festive lights” where this topic was discussed.
2146                Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2150) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
2147                Apologies for absence


Cllr Ellin
2148
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 16th November 2021.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2149

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play equipment- the clerk has chased Play & Leisure (swing suppliers) to obtain an installation date for the new cradle swing set. As yet a date has not been provided. The clerk will obtain an installation date and inform the councillors.
Play area inspection- Cllr Hart has performed the field inspection for the last two months and found nothing to report upon. Cllr Hart will continue to perform the inspections. 
4R liaison panel-Cllr Clark and Hirst provided a brief update on the recent liaison panel meeting which alerted them to a site buildings demolition application in the process from 4R. Cllr Hirst informed that the panel is in existence to purely iron out problems/complaints as and when they arise when the site is up and running so as yet the panel cannot really provide much information.
Hedgehog highway-Cllr Clark alerted SPC to a project to assist in hedgehog conservation. The project requires SPC to purchase hedgehog highways sold in 50 unit lots. The clerk was asked to gauge residents’ interest in this project before a decision was made on any possible purchase. The clerk notified the council that 21 people had offered support to this project. It was resolved that due to lack of support this project would not go ahead.
Low St traffic/parking-the parish council discussed residents’ concerns for possible waiting/parking restrictions to be placed on Low Street by ERYC. The clerk has written to ERYC highways to establish if these rumours are true and establish if ERYC have any future plans for any type of restrictions to be placed on Low Street. ERYC have responded stating they are awaiting the report on a research project investigating “into motorists’ behaviour and parking at all schools in the East Riding” and as soon as the results and report is received, they will then start a consultation process if any changes are to be implemented to Low Street. It was resolved to wait for the ERYC consultation process if road changes are required.

2150 
Field Access

The parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made
2151                 Planning applications.

Planning application ref 21/03968/TPO received to fell a Beech tree at The Vicarage, Kings Causeway for R.Farrar. SPC noted that ERYC have approved this application.

Planning application ref 21/03666/PLF received to erect an office/summer house at The Viarage, Kings Causeway for R.Farrar. SPC noted that ERYC have approved this application.

2152

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Memorial garden “open space”- a request from L.Wilcox asking SPC to agree to support and apply for the memorial area at the corner of Readingate/Kings Causeway to become an official open space was discussed at length. It was resolved that SPC could not agree to this request due to the fact they do not own the land in question.

Festive lights letter-the clerk cascaded an email received from a local resident (originally sent to Andrew Percy MP). The letter raised concerns about the lack of festive lighting and festive events in Swinefleet. The clerk has already provided information to the MP giving details of all the festive events held in the village and providing the location of the festive lights too. It was resolved that SPC will look into purchasing additional lights to add to the village hall area for next Christmas. It was also agreed that the gala committee will provide advance event information updates to SPC who will try to work with and support them if possible. The clerk was also asked to find SPC minutes from the archives to establish past decisions made regarding expenditure projects specifically for the two council savings account funds. The clerk will locate this information and update the council.
ERYC Standards committee-the clerk reported receiving an ERYC decision notice from a resident’s complaint against two parish councillors. The decisions were noted, and the clerk will co-operate with ERYC when and as requested.
Mower service-the clerk asked the council to approve the annual ride on mower service which is due. It was resolved to agree to this service. The clerk will make all mower service arrangements.

Defibrillator light-the clerk alerted the council (mid meeting) to the light not working inside the defibrillator cabinet. Due to the importance of this light, it was agreed that the clerk could purchase a solar wall light to be fitted above the cabinet. The clerk has done this and now had it fitted.

Town and Parish Charter-the clerk has cascaded a request from ERYC asking that the parish council agrees to adopt the new charter. It was resolved that the parish council will agree to adopt it. 
Cemetery trees-the clerk has contacted Pete at C.W.C. who has made plans to start pruning work w/c 17/1/22. As soon as a definite date is known the clerk will update the council.

Clough drain bridge-Cllr Burkhill alerted the council to the worn out/faded black and white road markings along the drain bridge itself. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC to alert them to the problem and ask that they re -paint this area of concern.
Horse signs-Cllr Burkhill alerted the council to new horse safety signs now available via ERYC. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC to request these signs if they are provided free of charge.
2153

Ward councillor’s report
No Ward Cllrs present at the meeting. 
2154      
Financial matters 
The precept for 2022-2023 was discussed and set at £18000. The clerk and Chairman signed the forms which will now be sent to ERYC.
The following cheques/BACS were approved for payment.
BACS payment H.M.R.C. £40.58
BACS payment S. Belton salary 


BACS payment D.Elviss £50.00



BACS payment SLCC £171.00



BACS payment RD.Webster £10.63



BACS payment Vision ICT £150.00



Card payment Amazon £14.24


2155

Date of next meeting.


Confirmed as Tuesday 15th February 2022 at 7.00 pm.
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